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Minutes of the OTTA Board of Directors Meeting 

August 8, 2023 
 
 
Board Members Present: 
Ray Clark, Brad Neuman, Marya Lucas, Beth Burk, Dave Montgomery, Chris Nelson, Aneta 
Tomaszkiewicz, Carly Jenkins 
 
Board Members Absent: 
Elaine Frei, Zac Bleicher 
 
Others Present: 
Anne Giffels, Jane Bachmann, Kathy Clark, Vi Daley, Barb Guttman, Dee DeCarlo, Diane 
Fitzgerald, Kathie Lucas, Rick Rausch 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Minutes approved with corrections. 
 
Treasurer’s Report by Brad: 
We ended the year with about $664,000 in cash. We had a loss for the year of $42,000, which 
was $51,000 better than our plan. Brad noted that it’s not sustainable to continue to have 
losses.  
 
Art Fair Report by Chris:  
Chris handed out the final numbers Art Fair recap for 2023. The total net income was about 
$265,000 ($53,000 went to Menomonee Club). Chris believes we did well. The one thing to note 
is that the costs of goods and services was significantly up. Congrats to Anne & team! 
 
Anne noted that the Art Fair distinguished itself from the other street fairs. Hiring the social 
media consultant for a three-month period aided in this matter. Anecdotal evidence reflects that 
other neighborhood street festivals did not attract the same crowds.   
 
Communications: 
Please send your committee reports no later than August 23 to Jane. 
 
Community Safety Report by Dave: 
They are proposing using a Slack channel, a free communication medium that permits 
immediate communications, specifically for safety and emergencies. They will be doing a test. 
Diane Fitzgerald has a massive email list via Fern Court, and Dave will utilize that list via Slack 
for the test run. He encouraged board members to download Slack. At some point, the hope is 
to roll this out to membership. 
 
Events Report by Marya: 
Bingo took place in July. It was a success. We received good feedback. We are hoping to do an 
event with historic homes, and we are preparing for Oktoberfest, September 30. We will be 
charging a flat fee of $15 for food. 
 
HDPZ Report by Beth: 
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They had their July meeting. They are still discussing educational and walking tour programs for 
the fall/winter. The final summer walking tour is August 15 and is already filled. 
 
Neighborhood Improvements by Alan: 
They bought some attractive garbage cans. They are 55 gallons vs 32 gallons. They discussed 
their budget for next year, and they have some estimates for plaques. 
 
Strategic Planning Report by Brad: 
Board members received a draft outline recommending the next steps for the OTTA. At the July 
11 meeting, there were presentations by the working groups. Brad received the action plans to 
be implemented in 3-5 years. They are recommending that all the projects proceed. It is simply 
a matter of sequence and resources as to which they focus on first. 
 
For example, they are aiming to restructure how the office works by outsourcing the book 
keeping and hiring a consultant to help with the tech issues (reflected in the proposed budget). 
The idea is that Barb and her team will help in assisting building membership. Brad discussed 
other initiatives, such as creating a volunteer corps, civic engagement, HDPZ’s future charter, 
and governance.  
 
Ray requested that the Board take an active role in the strategic plan. Following extensive 
discussion and comment, the Board agreed to provide feedback to the Strategic Planning 
Committee for creating a plan for next steps that the Board can review and vote upon. There 
was a request for adding parameters to the initiatives, such as identifying corresponding 
timelines, sequences, and resources. Therefore, a vote on the next steps outline was tabled. 
The Board is to provide feedback on Brad’s handout by Thursday, August 17.  
 
Proposed Budget by Brad: 
Brad moved to approve the new budget for 2023/2024. There was detailed discussion regarding 
the amount to budget for grants, and many expressed the importance of this program to the 
OTTA. 
 
The Board then entered executive session. The Board exited executive session. Brad moved to 
approve the following: Retroactive to August 1, 2023, a 7.0% increase and $5,000 bonus will be 
awarded to the Director of Operations. The motion carried. 
 
As to the 2023/2024 budget, following discussion, $3,000 was removed from the President’s 
budget, Alan proposed to make grants $40,000, and the Board approved the modified budget, 
with one dissenting vote. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 9:30 PM. 
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